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President’s Report

I 
want to say Thank You to the members who came out 
on July 18 in the sweltering heat to attend our meet-

ings. Although there were not enough members to make a 
quorum for an official Monthly Membership Meeting, we 
were able to discuss topics about Oktoberfest.

The date of the Oktoberfest Committee/Planning Meet-
ing has been changed to Thursday, August 15, at 6 p.m., fol-
lowed by the Monthly Membership Meeting. I look forward 
to seeing everyone who is involved in Oktoberfest, or who 
would like to volunteer for Oktoberfest, at the August 15 
meeting.

We now need to concentrate on volunteers and areas 
where they can work. So please think about where you would 
like to volunteer. There is more Oktoberfest information in 
the Vice President’s Report.

If you have any questions that I can help you with, please 
feel free to contact me at 315-289-8145.

David A. Gunter, President

Vice-President/Oktoberfest Report

E
in Prost! I am happy to report that the Oktoberfest 
bakery is alive and well. We will be featuring baked 

goods made by the Amish. There will be assorted breads, 
such as banana, pumpkin, and zucchini, as well as assorted 
individual pies. Everything will be wrapped and labeled 
with the ingredients. Volunteers are needed to help sell the 
baked goods.

A tour of the Lewis Park Pavilion, lead by Mr. Thomas 
Petterelli, Supervisor of Public Works, was made by Bob 
and Helen Kline, Monika Loerzel, and I. Mr. Petterelli 
pointed out the various areas of the building, as well as the 
refrigerator and freezer for our use. We were all impressed by 
the 60-foot bar and 60-foot hot kitchen counter. There will 
be inside and outside picnic tables. Bob Kline was excited to 
see the ticket booths—three inside and three outside facing 
the picnic tables.

We also saw the office for counting the tickets and money. 
It is very secure with outside security cameras and a special 

code buzzer to enter the building. There is a newly remod-
eled ladies’ room and a men’s room in the process, which 
will be done soon. These bathrooms are for the volunteers’ 
use. Also, the floor inside the Bräuhaus will be painted. The 
Village of Minoa is doing all this for our use.

I want to give special thanks to Bob Kline and family 
for donating a large American flag for our Oktoberfest. The 
American flag, along with the German flag, will be hung in 
a place of prominence for all to see. If anyone has a Swiss or 
Austrian flag we can use, they will be hung with the others.

Arrangements have been made with Parkway Pizza. 
They will make and sell pizza by the slice.

Just one more thing for this month: Please push those 
raffle tickets for the Get-Away Bed and Breakfast Week-
end at Crystal Brook Resort in Round Top in the Catskills. 
One member has already sold $250 worth of tickets. It is 
very important that these tickets are sold, since the money 
made from this raffle will substantially help the Scholarship 
Program as well as the community organizations that we 
donate money to during the year. If you have already sold 
your tickets and need more, or if you have not yet received 
tickets to sell, please see me at the August 15 Oktoberfest 
Meeting or the Monthly Membership Meeting or give me 
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CLUB MEETINGS
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German American Society. Also, if you change your address, 
please contact me at 315-289-6568 and the Editor at 315-345-6253 
with the new information to ensure that the membership list 
is kept current and that the Zeitung reaches you.

To discuss any of the above areas or if you have any ques-
tions regarding your dues or membership, please contact me 
at the above phone number.

Thank you.
Austin Westphal, Financial Secretary

From the House Committee

W
e still need a Chair for the House Committee. For 
more information about what the House Chair does, 

just call or text Brigitte Niebuhr, Former House Commit-
tee Chair, at 315-491-2573. Contact President Dave Gunter at 
315-289-8145 if you would like to take on the responsibility 
of being the chair of the committee or serve as a helping 
member.

Thank you.
Brigitte Niebuhr, Prior House Committee Chair

Sunshine Lady

A 
get-well card was sent to Goldie Erkila and Emilie 
Bachmann. They were both in the hospital and are 

now residing in assisted living. We wish them both well.
Please report any illnesses, deaths, monumental birth-

days, anniversaries, etc., to me at 315-468-4541.
Thank you.

Margaretha Micho, Sunshine Lady

2019 German Student Scholarship Night

P
lease support the German Student Scholarship Pro-
gram by attending Oktoberfest and volunteering, 

selling or buying raffle tickets, or attending with your 
friends and family. Some of the proceeds from Oktoberfest 
help support our Scholarship Program.

There will be a Scholarship area at Oktoberfest where 
the pins and clothing can be purchased. I will also have the 
Scholarship book with memories from the onset in 2003 
to the present. Stop by and take a look and buy a German-
American flag pin for $3 or some of the clothing we have 
for sale at very reasonable prices.

If you would like to volunteer at the Oktoberfest 
Scholarship/Hospitality area, please contact me. My contact 
info is found below. I can really use more volunteers. You 
can make a difference.

If you have any questions about the Scholarship Program, 
or if you would like to help out or purchase clothing or pins, 
please feel free to call or text me at 315-345-6253 or by email 
at sallyzf@aol.com.

Thank you!
Sally Frenza, Scholarship Chair

a call. I can be reached at 315-635-5174 between 6 and 8 p.m. 
Please remember to have the person who buys the ticket print 
his or her name clearly on the ticket with a phone number. 
Also, the member selling the ticket needs to clearly print 
his or her own name and phone number on the back of the 
ticket, as a special prize will be awarded to the member who 
sells the winning raffle ticket.

At our last Monthly Meeting I distributed large colorful 
posters to all in attendance. These posters, along with a card 
table and chairs and a couple of members, can be set up at a 
grocery store or other place of business to sell raffle tickets. 
Please be sure to ask permission from the business owner 
or manager first. This is a great way to sell the tickets and 
make people aware of our Oktoberfest.

Please mark your calendar for August 15 for the Oktober-
fest Committee Meeting at 6 p.m. at the Syracuse Turners. 
I hope to see many of you at the meeting, since I consider 
all members to be part of the Oktoberfest Committee.

Danke schön to all our wonderful members who will 
make this Oktoberfest a huge success!

B. Bruce Barnes, Vice President and 2019 Oktoberfest Chair

Treasurer’s Report
Just a reminder that all bills and financial communica-

tion should be sent to: The German American Society 
of CNY, PO Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548.

Please attend the Monthly Membership Meeting on 
August 15 at 7 p.m. at the Syracuse Turners for a complete 
report on our financial status.

We are still looking for an individual to take over as 
Treasurer. So, if you have any questions about our financial 
status, or if you would like to be considered for the open 
position of Treasurer, please contact President Dave Gunter 
at 315-289-8145. Nominations for office of Treasurer and 
other Officers and Board Members will be presented at the 
October 17 Monthly Membership Meeting.

Financial Secretary’s Report

P
lease remember: We are always looking to expand 
our membership. If you have anyone to propose for 

membership, just have the person complete a membership 
application and forward it along with their $25 check made 
out to The German American Society of CNY to: The Ger-
man American Society of CNY, PO Box 5548, Syracuse, 
NY 13220-5548.

Applications can be obtained at any Monthly Member-
ship Meeting or at any of our events, or on our website at 
www.germanamericanscny.com. Or just contact me. My 
contact information is found below.

Reminder: If you will be away for an extended period of 
time, the Zeitung can be forwarded to you. Please contact 
the Editor to arrange for this complimentary service of the 
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Contact the Zeitung! 
Mail: Sally Frenza, 4 Commodore Cir., Baldwinsville, NY 13027 

Phone: 315-345-6253    E-mail: sallyzf@aol.com

2019 German American Society Picnic

T
he Summer Picnic was a huge success with a com-
bined total of 60 people attending. Thanks go out to 

Gene Bousselot for the use of his facility and to Rainer 
Grimme, Gene, and the rest of the Bavarian Almenrausch 
for inviting us to enjoy this day. The food was provided by 
the Almenrausch and we provided the drinks. Many of the 
members brought a dish or dessert to share. The weather 
was great! Thank you to Sam and the Almenrausch La-
dies for cooking and setting up.

The picnic provided us an opportunity to talk with 
members of the Almenrausch, have a few beers, some good 
food, and celebrate Gemütlichkeit. Through our interaction, 
it looks like we will have volunteers from the Almenrausch 
to help out at the Oktoberfest. That will be great!

Our senior member, Bob Gang, who is 101 years young, 
was at the picnic with his wife Holly to enjoy the food and 
camaraderie. Bob also enjoyed a beer with fellow Germans, 
Swiss, and Austrians. It was a good time!

From the Editor

T
his month I am featuring an article written by our 
member Robert Oberst regarding his view on an im-

portant event in Germany’s history.

Berliner Mauer
For the past 27 years I have had a three-centimeter 
square block of clear plastic containing a small piece 
of the Berliner Mauer (Berlin wall).

The wall was first constructed in 1961 by the Ger-
man Democratic Republic (East Germany), which 
was neither a Democracy nor a Republic, but rather 
a Totalitarian Communist Dictatorship. The wall was 
built to keep the people of East Germany imprisoned. 
On June 26, 1963, President John F. Kennedy came to 
Berlin and said, “All free men are citizens of Berlin.” 
He also defended freedom for the people of the city 
by saying, “Ich bin ein Berliner.”

On June 12, 1987, President Ronald Reagan came 

to Berlin and said, “If you seek peace, Mr. Gorbachev, 
tear down this wall.”

On November 9, 1989, restrictions on the free 
movement of the people of East Berlin were lifted 
and it was the beginning of the end of the Cold War 
as well as the beginning of the reunification of a free 
and democratic Germany.

Even a small piece of the Berlin Wall is a reminder 
of the importance of freedom and its cost to people 
willing to support real democracy in a real republic.

Remember, if you have a German, Swiss, or Austrian 
holiday, tradition, or any topic that you would like me to 
write about, or if you have an article you have written and 
would like to see in print, just let me know.

Sally Frenza, Editor

Members and Friends
If you are looking for somewhere to have a nice friendly 
Friday night dinner, why not try the Syracuse Turners? They 
have great fish and other offerings on the menu, and all at 
a reasonable price. Dinner is served from 5:30 to 7:30. They 
are operating on a summer schedule now, so please call the 
Syracuse Turners at 315-471-9851 for information about the 
dinner schedule or to request information on their events.

Please try to support our friends at the Turners.
Events at the Utica Männerchor
For further information on hours, events, etc., just contact 
the clubhouse at 315-735-5882. Please try to support our 
friends in Utica by attending their events.

P A T R O N S
Jack Bligh   In Memory of Eric Doell   Sally Frenza   

Tina L. Higgins   Udo John   Fritz Kucinski   
Eric Lorenz   Robert Oberst   Barbara 

Omicinski   Willi Rohrbach   The Schaack Family   
Richard & Dianna Schoeck

If you’d like to become a Patron of the Zeitung or if you are currently 
a patron and need to renew for 2019, please send your check for $15 
to the attention of the Editor at The German American Society of 
CNY, PO Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548. Please note on the 
message line that it is for Patron. Thank you to those Patrons who 
have already renewed.
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German-American Society of Central New York 

P.O. Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548

Funeral Home  
& Monuments
315-474-1427

CarterFuneralHome.com
Call for Our Free Planning Guide

Carter
since 1950

“Family Owned with Pride”

Buying All Old Items
Contents of Attics, Basements, Garages, and Estates

Clean-Outs Done. Junk Hauled.

Asa P. Forbes, Jr.
315-247-8474



German-American 
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Central New York

P.O. Box 5548 
Syracuse, New York 13220-5548 

(315) 675-8321 • (315) 472-3507
Arion Singing Society of Syracuse, Inc.

GANG  
MEMORIAL  

CHAPEL
Funeral Service

Since 1884
315-463-6161

Liehs & Steigerwald Meats
1857 Grant Blvd., Syracuse 

315-474-2171 
117 E. Fayette St., Syracuse 

315-299-4799 
www.liehsandsteigerwald.com

Mid-State Door, Inc.
Residential Sales & Service
Garage Doors & Openers
315-455-5736

edearl@midstatedoor.com

Manufacturing Jeweler
5914 Bridge St., E. Syracuse
315-449-EGON (3466)

Italian Bakery

Indulge Your Senses…

Breads • Italian Cookies 

Bridal Trays • Special-Occasion Cakes 

Wedding Cakes • Assorted Fine Pastries

505 N. Main St., North Syracuse, NY 13212 

Phone: 315-452-3306  Fax: 315-452-3307 

www.mariositalianbakery.com
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PO Box 18 
430 Winter Clove Rd. 
Round Top, NY 12473

518-622-3751
Enjoy a True  

German Experience!

R E I D  &  Z U TA N T  I N C.
Insurance Consultants

Si n c e 1929
305 Vine St.•Liverpool, NY 13088

315-463-8501
www.reid-zutant.com 

insurance@reid-zutant.com

Ed Wren
(315) 457-2282

ejwren.com

Ponderosa Plaza 
Liverpool, NY 

(Behind Heid’s)

Syracuse Wire &  
Fence Works, Inc.

Quality Commercial/ 
Residential Fencing

Custom Iron Fencing, Railings, & Welding

Dave Gunter, President
Cell (315) 289-8145

Come to Our  
German Festival! 

September 15,2019
3862 County Road 150 
Interlaken, NY 14847 

1-800-682-WINE
www.lucasvineyards.com

Mario’s

Electronic Service 
Requested

www.crystalbrook.com

2718 James St. • Syracuse, NY 13206 
315-463-0621 • lutzmonuments.com 

Karl@lutzmonuments.com

Nichols Supermarket
First Street, Liverpool, NY

www.nicholsliverpool.com

453-6328 (453-Meat)

Try Our Store-Made  
Sauerbraten!

43298 Seaway Avenue 
Alexandria Bay, NY 13607

315.482.9306    www.ThousandIslandsWinery.com

Richard K. Schoeck, PE
Licensed Wildlife  

Rehabilitator
House Plans 

Septic Systems 
Subdivisions

Dianna Schoeck
Wildlife  

Rehabilitator

315-675-3690

DOORS•SIDING•SUNROOMS 
BATHS•BASEMENTS•INSULATION
The Name You Know, The People You Trust

3624 John Glenn Blvd. 
Syracuse, NY 13209

315-457-0022
www.comfortwindows.com

Host an exchange student with  
EF High School Exchange Year  

and open your world!
Eric & Katie Gang
T: 315-479-8281 
C: 315-447-8404

Kgang1956@yahoo.com
www.efexchangeyear.org

LINDA’S LITTLE PEOPLE
DAY CARE

Linda Barnes, Director
30 McHarrie St.,  

Baldwinsville, NY 13027 
Phone/Fax 315-635-5174
NYS Licensed • Certified

Our Oktoberfest  

is Oct. 5, 12–7!

  JOSEPH J. ABT & SONS, INC.
PLUMBING AND HEATING

Edward C. Abt, Jr.
PRESIDENT

144 Martin Street • Syracuse, NY 13208
(315) 455-1611

Let’s Get Started
3131 Erie Blvd. East 

Dewitt, NY
315-446-7101

www.rentingmemories.com


